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Media Release 

   Crash Investigated, Deputy Injured 

At approximately 2106 hours on Sunday March 31, 2024, the Tuscarawas County 911 Center received a call about 
a vehicle crashing into a house at the intersection of 8th Street NE and Fair Avenue in New Philadelphia. 

Deputies responded to assist and one Deputy saw a man walking and attempted to engage him.  As soon as the 
Deputy got out of his cruiser, the man jumped in the passenger side of the car and attempted to flee.  A struggle 
ensued and shots were fired.  One Deputy was injured in the hand and leg and the suspect successfully fled in 
the Sheriff’s cruiser.  The suspect then crashed the cruiser into a parked car at Tell Street and East High Avenue.  
Both the parked car and the cruiser suffered extensive damage and the air bags deployed.  The suspect was taken 
from that vehicle and transported to Union Hospital with injuries where he was later pronounced deceased.  

This was an extremely confusing scene that encompassed three crime scenes, (1) where the suspect’s vehicle 
crashed into the home, (2) where the Deputy encountered the suspect and the struggle ensued and where shots 
were fired, and (3) where the suspect crashed the Sheriff Cruiser.  Details are sketchy at this time.  The Bureau 
of Criminal Identification and Investigation was requested by me to complete the investigation since a Deputy 
was involved in the shooting.  

The Deputy’s injuries were described as non-life threatening and it is unknown at this time what caused the death 
of the suspect (shooting/crash., etc.). 

New Philadelphia Police Department, the Tuscarawas County Coroner’s Office assisted along with BCI&I.  

Please refer to the Coroner’s office for any information as to the identity of the deceased and cause and manner 
of death.  

More information will be released when it is known.  
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